

CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS Department of Purchasing JOSEPH A. CURTATONE MAYOR

Angela M. Allen Director of Purchasing

August 15, 2013

Mr. Roger R. Ploof, Jr. S & R Corporation 706 Broadway Street Lowell, MA 01854

VIA EMAIL: <u>ltardiff@sandrcorp.com</u>

RE: Notice of Contract Award for IFB #14-06CD - Waste Transfer Station Demolition

Dear Mr. Ploof:

It is my pleasure to inform you that S & R Corporation is being awarded the construction contract for the above-referenced project. Upon review of the four bids received, the City has determined that your firm is the lowest responsible and eligible bidder.

In the next few days, the Purchasing Department will send you a contract that mirrors the agreement in the Invitation for Bids and will need to be signed by you in four originals. Meanwhile, your project manager with the City is Ed O'Donnell, the Director of Economic Development in the Office of Strategic Planning and Community Development (OSPCD). Mr. O'Donnell will be contacting you to discuss upcoming schedules and meetings.

Please do not hesitate to contact me directly with any questions or concerns. We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Angela M. Allen

CC: Ed O'Donnell, OSPCD

U. aller